
 

CHERRY VALLEY & ROCHDALE WATER DISTRICT 
BOARD OF WATER COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

MARCH 14, 2016 
          10:00 A.M. 

  
I. CALL TO ORDER 

The Meeting was called to order by Kevin M. Bergin at 10:02 AM. 
 
The following were in attendance: 
 Kevin M. Bergin, Chairman   Michael L. DellaCava, Commissioner   
 Michael F. Knox, Superintendent  Paul Howard, Tata & Howard 
 Amanda Cavaleri, Tata & Howard  Greg Buteau, CVRWD Customer  

 
II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

A. February 22, 2016 - Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve the Minutes of February 22, 
2016. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved.  

 
III. FINANCE  

A. February 29, 2016 Warrants - Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve the February 29, 
2016 warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin, All in favor. Approved. 

B. March 7, 2016 Warrants - Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve the March 7, 2016 
warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin, All in favor. Approved. 

C. March 14, 2016 - Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve the March 14, 2016 warrants. 
Seconded by Chairman Bergin, All in favor. Approved 

 
IV. ADMINISTRATION 

A. Tata & Howard Inc., Scope of work – City of Worcester Interconnection – Met with the 
States Water Management Act group to talk about the future of the District. At the meeting, the 
discussion was about keeping the grindstone well online in addition to buying water from the city 
of Worcester. We would be allowed an extra 100k gallon’s over the registered volume baseline. 
Paul and Amanda reviewed the submittal from MassDEP with the Board and discussed some 
the items that needed clarification or discussion. Most of the items listed in the new permit, we 
are already doing. The only issue is that the extra 100k gallons not listed in the permit is of 
concern and will need to be addressed. Before responding to the State, the Superintendent will 
review and compare the new permit with the old permit to cross reference and make sure 
nothing is different. Tata & Howard presented a schedule for the interconnection. It was 
reviewed by Barry Bachrach and also a few months were added into the schedule. 
Conversation and questions about TTHMS came up and the question was asked if the COW 
met the state standard, but we did not, whose fault is it? It would be the Districts 
fault/responsibility even though we won’t be treating the water. The only way to avoid this is to 
remove the organics out of the water and to do that the District would need a conventional 
treatment plant to do so, and we don’t have the money for it or available land. We need 
clarification from MassDEP stating what will be expected from us if we exceed the TTHM 
standards when buying Worcester water. We doubt that we will receive anything from them that 
will state any exceedance will not be our fault. Also, there was discussion about the possible 
projects that will have to get done in order to run the system to provide full distribution. The 
West Street tanks will have to have an altitude valve to control the tanks and when full, it will 
shut off and turn focus to the Greenville tank. Once the Greenville tank is full, and both tanks 
are drawn, then one of the west street tanks will be ready to distribute. Also, MassDEP wants a 
timeline from the District however, before that, our concerns may need research or legislation. 
Once we receive a revised permit, we will revise the schedule. We will ask for a redline version. 
 

 



V. OPERATIONS 
A. Superintendent’s Report 

1. COW Inter-Connection Update – (see above) 
2. MassDEP Inter-Connection Update – (see above) 
3. Stafford Industries Update – A letter went out to the town administrator with our intent 

to terminate water service at Stafford Industries. We asked the town to respond with their 
requirements – we received written reference from the Leicester Fire Dept to apply for a permit to file 
for termination of sprinkler systems, which we will do accordingly. Also, due to the regional 
reorganization with the Board of Health we had to receive approval from the regional director – which 
after realizing the water district is not town owned, he had no problem with it. Barry suggested that 
we send a letter to Mr. Shea, informing him that the water will be terminated and that he will need to 
notify his tenants. The Superintendent will draft a letter to Skip Shea and have Barry review it. This 
letter will have a timeline included that will again, give him another chance to comply. He will have a 
certain amount of time to schedule device inspection. If he does not comply, then the water will be 
terminated – as long as we receive the permit from the fire dept. The state will be cc’d along with the 
town of Leicester, Board of Health and Fire Dept.   

4. Zero Point Solar Update – The Superintendent brought Tata & Howard up to date on 
Zero Point’s proposal for a solar farm on the District property. The main issue was to revise the initial 
letter of Intent and wanted some items changed or revised. Barry spoke with the solar company’s 
attorney to work out. The entire group met together last week and discussed the issues. The 
Superintendent reviewed the newly revised letter of intent which is more in contract form and 
binding. There were again, concerns and there are a few items that should be non-binding and 
negotiable. At the very least, the Superintendent recommended having the engineers review the 
items of concern. The Chairman’s concern is water safety and a fear of something happening to the 
reservoir and wants it protected at all costs. Zero Point indicated that they would have no issues with 
Tata & Howard reviewing their protocols and will accept their recommendations and changes if they 
see fit. There seems to be items that are included in the letter of intent that should be in a contract 
and those items need to be revised or removed. A total of five items are of concern and will be 
reviewed by Tata & Howard. One recommendation that Tata & Howard did have is to expand and 
indemnify the insurance. Paul Howard will forward verbiage to the Superintendent for reference. Tata 
& Howard will develop a scope of work to conduct a review of the Zero Point proposal and will 
submit a review letter and recommendations. 

 
VI. COMMUNICATIONS 

 
VII. PERSONNEL 

A. The Superintendent spoke with Roger and he has a follow-up appointment on April 8, 2016. We 
will receive an update and a possible return date from his doctor. 

 
VIII. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

A. Approval of Next Meeting - Commissioner DellaCava motioned to hold the next meeting on 
March 28, 2016 at 10:00 A.M. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 

 
IX. ADJOURNMENT 

Commissioner Della Cava motioned to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All 
in favor. Approved. Meeting adjourned at 11:34 A.M.  

 
 

“This institution is an equal opportunity provider, and employer.” 


